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Newsletter  Friday 26th May 2023 

 

 

Dear families,  
 
What a whirlwind of a term it has been! Trips, projects and of 
course our Ofsted visit have made this half term fly by in the 
blink of an eye and it seems hardly possible that we only have 
7 weeks left of the academic year. We were delighted to 
welcome Ofsted to our very special school last week and we 
eagerly await the final report so that we can share it with you 
all. The second half of the Summer term is always an exciting 
one too of course, with trips to the beach, end of year parties 
and meet the teacher days. I know many of you will be eagerly 
awaiting news of who the teachers will be next year, and this 
information will be shared in the first week back after the half 
term. Until then please have a wonderful rest and we look 
forwards to seeing you all return on Monday 5th July. 
 
 
With warmest regards, 
 
 
Mrs Donnelly  
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We are excited to announce that we will be 
holding a Summer fair in July. Supported by the 
Seeds of Hope and New Generation Church.  We 
will have a fun filled afternoon of bouncy castles, 
BBQ and stalls. Children will finish early on this 
day (2.50pm) to allow everyone to make the most 
of the event. On June 23rd we will be asking for 
donations for the tombola (bottles please!), and 
we will also be asking for donations for the 'adopt 
a teddy' stall, so if you have any teddies or soft 
cuddlies that need a new home please bring them 
in any time after half term in the lead up to the 
fair.  

Summer Fair 
Friday 30th June 
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Here at Hope we consider ourselves more than just a school – we’re a family! And to help you get to know 

everyone in our family a little better, we will be shining the ‘spotlight’ on a different member of staff in each of 
our newsletters. 

This week our spotlight is on… Jill 
 

Q1. How long have you worked at Hope? 
- Since it opened in 2013 (first two years as a volunteer!) 

 
Q2. What did you want to be when you were little? 

- A secretary like my mum 
 

Q3. What was your first ever job? 
- A washer upper in a transport cafe 

 
Q4. What is your favourite book or movie? 

- My favourite book is The Lion, The Witch and The Wardrobe and my favourite 
film is Nativity! 

 
Q5. What do you do for fun? 

- Spending time with my daughters, family and friends, I love live 
music! 

 
Q6. What is your favourite thing about working at Hope? 

- The warmth you feel when you walk through the doors, the lifelong friends 
I’ve made and of course the wonderful families! 

 
Q7. Tell us one thing no one at Hope knows about you already? 

- Whilst at primary school, when it was my turn to ring the playtime bell, I lost 
grip of it and it smashed through the Head Teachers window!  

Spotlight On … 
 

Jill 
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Morning Larks and Evening owls 
Breakfast & Afterschool Clubs 

 
Got a bit of shopping to do? Or an appointment to attend? Worried about making 

school pick up on time? Well don't forget we have both a breakfast and after 
school club here at Hope running from 7.45am before school, and until 5.30pm 
after school.  Our clubs offer a relaxed space for children with fun activities and 

healthy food. 
 

Prices: 
 
 

Breakfast Club - £4 (siblings £2) 
After School Club - £9 (£5 for siblings 

 
 

NEW - After school option 'short stay' (3.30pm-4.15pm) - £5 
 

  

Please note that for next term, there will be a new booking system, using 
Parentpay which we will share with you after the half term.  In the meantime, if 
you would like to book your child into either or both clubs, please send an email 

with the dates to our enquiries email account: 
 

enquiries@hopecommunityschool.org 

mailto:enquiries@hopecommunityschool.org
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Please take a note of these many 
exciting activities (many free of 
charge) which are taking place at 
“The Movie Shack” in 
Bexleyheath. See the timetables 
for the activities on these two 
pages. 
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26/4/23 – 13/7/23 
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“Congratulations” 
 

Under 8’s Cray Wanderers Panthers 
For winning the U8 South East London & Kent Vase! 

Our very own Elijah, Creators Class, gave it his best shot! 
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Over half term we have challenged the children to send in 

photos of them giving their time to help with something. 

This might be a job at home like washing up, or maybe 

something out and about in the community. 

 

The photos will form part of a display and your child will get 

a special mention in a forthcoming newsletter. 

 

Please send photos to Mrs Carvosso via Dojo. 
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Competition time 

Rockstars, are you ready to show the world what 
you are made of? 

Coming this June for one week only, 

A whole school competition for TTRS. 

Prizes will go to children with the: 

 Most time played 
 Most correct answers. 

 Most days played in succession. 
The competition will run from Friday 2nd June until 

Friday 9th June with results being announced on 
Monday 12th June. 
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“At Hope we are SMART when online”  

  

At Hope Community School we know that Online Safety is important 
for everyone, therefore this half term children will be focusing on 
this in their Computing lessons. Please spend some time to remind 
children of the SMART rules of being online and how they can show 
these at all times.   
 

-Safety-Is what your child seeing safe?, Is it appropriate for 
their age?  
  

-Meeting-Do children know the rules of meeting up and the 
risks of talking to people online?  
  

-Accepting files- Are the files that children are receiving locked 
and safe in order to protect their device ? Do children know 
what harm accepting files can have to their device?  

  
-Reliable- Is the information that they are sharing reliable? Is 
the information they are looking at reliable?  

  

-Tell someone- Do children know who to tell if they think 
something online is not safe?  
  
See page 2 for this weeks poster for parents and carers.  
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School Office Opening 
Hours 

8:30am – 4:30pm 
 

Please note the office 
will be closed between 

1:30 – 2:00pm 
For staff lunch 
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KEY DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 
 
May 
 
Friday 26th    STAFF TRAINING – SCHOOL CLOSED TO PUPILS 
Monday 29th- 2nd June HALF TERM – SCHOOL CLOSED 
 
June 
Monday 5th   Return to school 
Tuesday 6th   Coffee morning & E-Safety presentation 
Friday 9th   School Photographer 
Thursday 13th  KS2 History Workshop – afternoon 
Wednesday 21st  Year 6 – Trip to North West Mosque 
Friday 23rd   Bring a bottle for the tombola 
Friday 30th    Summer Fair 
 
July 
Wednesday 5th  Coffee morning with Mrs Donnelly 9am-10am 
Wed-Thurs 5th-6th  Year 6 Residential 
Wednesday 12th  Sports Day – whole school – 9.30am-11.30am 
    Meet the teacher afternoon 
Thursday 13th  EYFS/KS1 (Reception, Yr1 & 2) Beach Trip  
Wednesday 14th  Year 6 production @ 5.00pm 
 
Friday 21st   End of Year collective – all parents/carers 
   

LAST DAY OF TERM – FINISH AT 1.30 pm 
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